SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA CHAPTER

Officers:

President: Leslie Hoffman Mission Hills, CA

Vice President: Richard Ingram Monrovia, CA
Secretary: Shirley Nix Woodland Hills, CA
Treasurer: Lloyd Osmundson Santa Ana, CA
Reporter: Shirley Nix Woodland Hills, CA

Board Representative: Frank Nix Woodland Hills, CA

Since last year’s report the Southern California chapter has had a busy year, with
five meetings and preparing for the 2008 Convention here in July.

We have had meetings at the homes of Dana Bashor, Mike and Kathy Choate,
Ken and Jenice Rosen, Sandy and Sumi Lechtick, and at the Griffith Park Merry-Go-
Round.

Many of us spent many hours at the Nix home for “Work Parties” having to do
with making table favors for the upcoming Convention. These parties always include
lunch and many happy hours being creative.

We sponsored organ rallies at the South Coast Botanical Garden, Riley’s Los
Rios, Sutter Creek and Sierra Madre. They are always a lot of fun, and have gained us
new members in the past.

Our Chapter is alive and well, with 107 paid members, and our treasury is solvent.

Submitted by Frank Nix, Board Representative
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